YOUNGSTOWN ALL BREED TRAINING CLUB, INC.

                        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING     
                          Minutes of Monday, January 19, 2015
MEETING: The General Membership Meeting convened on Monday, January 19, 2015 at 
8:23 P.M. at the YABTC facility in North Jackson.

ATTENDANCE: Perri Graf, President; Lori Baker, Vice President; Stacy Judge, Treasurer; Debbie Harper, Recording Secretary; Mary Mignogna, Corresponding Secretary;  Kim Burrier,  Sharon Phillips, Lisa Sangregorio, Donn Bell, Sue Bell, Laura Bell, Cheryl Christy, Ann Cicero, Sue Davis, Judy Drotar, JoAnn Fedyski, Marilyn Hooper, Kathy Hopkins, Kathleen Ingram, Sandy Irish, Shelley Kacenski, Ieuan Lewis, Merrill Lewis, Becky Martin, Janet Moore, Joann Sesser, Jeff Showman, Shawnee Showman, Randy Simmons, Mary Jane Szczurek, Lynn Taylor,  Don Wisler and Karen Wisler.
Guests: Tammy Boice, Pam Chisler and Lee Kramar, Laura Bell, Jay and Sue Olmstead,

Lori Harding Hippely
and Cassandra McCarthy

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Following a motion by Stacy Judge and seconded by Karen Wisler, the General Membership voted to approve the minutes of the General Membership meeting of November 17, 2014 as published.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Stacy Judge reported that our total assets as of January 19 are $901,104.11. Our year to date net income is $3,192.52. The income for 2014 was $55,942.62.The October obedience and rally trials made $8,937.51. 

Following a motion by Mary Mignogna and seconded by Kim Burrier, the membership voted to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Mary Mignogna
The membership list has been submitted to AKC.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Hospitality: Ann Cicero 

The cake for March will be in honor of the Lee Jackson Award recipient. Debbie Harper and Mary Mignogna will provide the cakes for May. 

Program: The program was on search and rescue and was presented by Canine Searching out Scent.   The March program will be about barn hunt and will be presented by Libby Smith of Cosmic K-9’s. The May program may be on shed hunt--Kathy Hopkins is to confirm.

Welfare: Kathy Taleos

Kathy Amon passed away after an illness that started on November 28. Caren Vicich’s Rottweiler, Gracie, had surgery. Skip Copeland will be having back surgery on January 20. 

Training: Dale Burrier

Dale had a meeting for obedience and agility instructors on January 11. Policies and procedures were discussed. Instructors are always needed. 

Obedience and Rally Trials: Mary Mignogna and Lori Baker

The spring obedience and rally trials will be held on April 3—5 which is Easter weekend. Ashtabula Kennel Club is renting our building on March 28 and 29 for their obedience and rally trials. 


Obedience Run Thrus—Kim Burrier reported that the order of the run thrus on Tuesday evenings throughout the month is as follows:
Second—utility, open and novice

Third—beginner novice and novice

Fourth—novice, open and utility


Rally Run Thrus—Mary Mignogna reported that the run thrus are held on the first Tuesday of the month and the order is excellent, advanced and novice. The signups are at 6 P.M. and the first run is at 6:30 P.M. 

Agility Trial: Sandy Irish, Debbie Harper, Mike Coates

Sandy reported that the March 14 and 15 agility trial will be at the Wellness Center in Niles. Workers and raffle items are needed. Credits towards classes can be earned by working at the trial. 


Debbie reported that the next two trials will also be at the Wellness Center on June 20 and 21 and August 14, 15 and 16. 

Agility Run-Thrus: Sandy Irish and Debbie Harper

The next run thrus will probably be held in April or May—date to be determined. 

Publicity: Diana James—no report

Public Education: Jamie Thompson—no report

Awards: Elaine Shively, ________________

The awards form is being revised, but the old forms can still be used. The time period for the awards to be earned is January 1, 2014 through December 31, 2014. Place the awards forms and the plates to be engraved in the plastic container outside of the office in the training area. There are coin envelopes in which to place the plates. The awards are to be turned in by February 28, 2015. Someone is needed to do the pictures. Please do not contact the trophy company about any issues that you may have. 

Building Maintenance: Ed Newsome, Dale Burrier and Mike Coates

Instructors are to let Perri know if classes are cancelled this winter. She needs to tell the man who plows the parking lot not to come. 

 Please make sure that the doors are locked and latched if you are the last one to leave the building. Also, please turn off the bathroom lights. Pick up your dog treats. To date, there has only been one mouse seen which was at the October agility trial. 

Finance: Stacy Judge

Sweatshirts and t-shirts will be ordered.

Membership: Mary Mignogna



Judy Drotar, the former corresponding secretary, is working on a corrected membership list. 

Newsletter: Marla Belzowski



Marla would like members to send her pictures and information on events. Even though Marla has a busy work schedule, she has been doing the best that she can in producing the monthly newsletters. Steve Catalano, who prints the newsletter, had surgery and shingles. 

Website:  Stacy Judge—no report

Auditing: Caren Vicich—no report

New Members: Judy Drotar

The following people were approved by the Executive Board at the November and December, 2014 and January, 2015 Board Meetings and are being introduced to the General Membership as prospective members of YABTC:
Tammy Boice





Pam Chisler and Lee Kramar
Laura Bell





Jay and Sue Olmstead

Lori Harding Hippely




Cassandra McCarthy
Following a motion by Lori Baker and seconded by Ann Cicero, the membership voted to vote on the above members by a show of hands rather than written ballots. Following a motion by Lori Baker and seconded by Kim Burrier, the membership voted to accept the above people as members of YABTC.


UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Shelley Kacenski reported that the puppy match is on Sunday, March 1. She needs help getting the building ready on Saturday, February 28 from 7-10 P.M. Also, she needs one more steward and someone to register the exhibitors. The Goat Herders Club will be providing the food. 

The club policy has been updated and approved. It was sent out with the January newsletter.

The conformation classes are being held on Sundays from 1-2 P.M. followed by the run thrus from 2-3 P.M. The activities will be held through March 8 with the exception of March 1 due to the puppy match. 

The Northeast Ohio Dog Club will be having their obedience and rally run thrus at YABTC on Sunday, March 15.


There will be an agility seminar on Saturday, April 18 and Sunday, April 19 at YABTC. It will be presented by Steve Schwarz of Agility Nerd. There are two sessions per day for a total of 32 working spots. The cost is $85 per session for members. 

The raffle at the December Christmas dinner brought in $470 for the trophy fund. 
NEW BUSINESS:

A chairperson is needed for the Lee Jackson Award Committee. Tell Perri any suggestions that you might have for a nominee.


Sharon Phillips is checking into the possibility of an obedience seminar to be held during the second or third weekend in November. The presenters might be Betsy Scapicchio and Linda Brennan from Top Dog Obedience School.
The General Membership Meeting adjourned at 9:10 P.M. following a motion by Sue Bell and seconded by Mary Mignogna.
The next General Membership Meeting will be held on Monday, March 16, 2015 at the YABTC facility.

Respectfully submitted,
Debbie Harper
Recording secretary

